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Striving to Achieve Excellence Together

TO: Parents and Staff of Fessenden-Bowdon Public School

FROM: Kent Dennis, Superintendent

RE: ANNUAL NOTIFICATION OF ASBESTOS CONTAINING MATERIALS
DATE: August 1, 2022

In compliance with the US Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response
ACT (AHERA), in the fall of 1988, we performed inspections of our school buildings for
asbestos-containing building materials. The inspection findings and asbestos management plans have
been on file in the school administrative office since that time.

The EPA requires us to perform re-inspections of the asbestos materials. An accredited
inspector/management planner performed the re-inspection and issued a report regarding the results.
There were no significant changes in the condition of the remaining asbestos.

Trio Environmental Services has been contracted to provide environmental services that include
maintaining compliance with Federal regulations regarding asbestos and other regulated environmental
concerns.

All asbestos containing materials in our school are in good condition and we will continue to manage
them in place, as recommended by Trio Environmental Services.

The results of the re-inspection as well as the last six month surveillance are on file in the Management
Plan in the school’s administrative office. Everyone is welcome to view these anytime during school
hours, (M-F, 8:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.). Our Asbestos Program Manager, Kent Dennis, is available to answer
any question you may have about asbestos in our building at 547-3296, or you may contact Scott
Seamands, of Trio Environmental Services at 701-281-1497.

We are intent on not only complying with, but exceeding federal, state and local regulations in this area.
We plan on taking whatever steps are necessary to ensure your children and our employees have a safe
and healthy environment in which to work and learn.

Sincerely,

Kent Dennis, Superintendent
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